## **AUGUST 2, 2011**

## NON-BINDING REVIEW of WABASH COUNTY CIVIL UNIT 2012 BUDGETS

Wabash County Council met to review the Non-Binding Civil Unit 2012 Budgets on Tuesday, August 2, 2011 in the Commissioners' Meeting Room of the Wabash County Courthouse. Claude Markstahler offered a word of prayer. Chairman James Kaltenmark led the pledge of allegiance. Kaltenmark called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. with six members present: Kaltenmark, Markstahler, Randy Curless, Gary Nose, Jeff Dawes and Daryl Evans. The proceedings of the meeting were recorded for Wabash County Auditor Jane Ridgeway.

First order of business was to address the Wabash County School Systems. Dr. Brian K. Dawson, MSD Assistant Superintendent, presented the budget for the Metro School District. Jan Rolland, Financial Director of Wabash City Schools, presented the WCS budget.

The next order of business was to review the civil unit budgets. Council reviewed Chester, Lagro, Liberty, Noble, Paw-Paw, Pleasant and Waltz Townships with their respective officials.

The next order of business was to review the North Manchester, Roann and Wabash Public Libraries budgets for 2012 with their respective officials.

Kaltenmark extended his appreciation to all presenters for their time and hard work. Council will take all budgets under advisement.

Kaltenmark presented a list of department heads and budgets assigned to each Council member and asked them to meet with these officials prior to the budget hearings starting August 16<sup>th</sup>.

Council recessed and will reconvene on Wednesday, August 3<sup>rd</sup> at 4:00 P.M. in the Commissioners' meeting room in the Wabash County Courthouse.

<sup>\*</sup>Approved as written – August 18, 2011